
NJ Open Road Thunderbird Minutes   June 11, 2017, Hosted by Phil &  

Dorothy Guidone at DeLizia’s Pizza.  Called to order at 2:08 pm  

Pledge of Allegiance led by Bob Sabino  

Pat thanked Phil & Dorothy for hosting the meeting.  

Reading of Minutes dispensed with since Sandy came to meeting late.  

Treasurer’s Report read by Steve Handy.  Closing balance $11,380.72.  Profit from 

50’s/60’s Dance=$1,828.  Spring cruise=broke even. (attached report). Arlene: 

announced this months Birthdays and Anniversaries.  

Correspondence-Lois: None  

Sunshine-Lucille: None  

CTCI: Lois: None  

Paul Schroll working on newsletter.  

Membership: Paul Adamoff: Gave 6 people cards & information.  3 said they might join. 

Pat reported that the photo page no longer is available on the club web page. 

Company hosting photos no longer doing it.  Pat will work on restoring the photos.  

Rich Martin re Tune-Up Clinic.  It was a nice day all around. 18-19 cars.  Everything 

went smoothly.  It was also T-Bird Appreciation Day.  Finally all the ice cream from the 

dance was eaten.  

Paul Adamoff said that he was at the NJTC show the day before and that there were 22 

“little” birds among the 80 birds there.  Great representation. Paul Schroll mentioned 

the convention to their president so that they are aware and can participate.  

Pat said that the Convention is 52 days away.  

Wendy & Mike Meehan gave a synopsis for the Convention.  There was a surge in the 

last few weeks of registrations submitted before June 2nd deadline.  They’re just about 

finished coming in.  Late fee is $30. After June 21st we are not accepting cars for 

judging.   

200 registrations = almost 400 people. 107 cars.  25 Trailers.  3 buses for each tour full.  

Wait lists for both.   

715 room nights.  T-F-S-S still some rooms available.  Yoga=12, Short Hills mall=30, 

Stress=18, Casino=2, Welcome Dessert =307, BBQ=330, Banquet=306.  Rich reported 

that he has 76 judges & 91 signed up for judges training. Biggest day for volunteers 

needed is Thursday, 6 AM to 6 PM.  

Rich said Trophies are ordered.  All “Made in USA”.  Logo’s imbedded in middle of 

Lucite trophies.  



Arlene asked volunteers to sign up & give cellphone numbers so that they can be 

contacted.  

    

 Next meeting will be held July 16th at the Notar’s home. Meeting Adjourned at 2:50 pm 

50/50:  

Minutes Submitted by Sandra Pyrros  

   

   


